To :
Hydro One Networks Inc.


8th Floor South Tower


483 Bay Street


Toronto, Ontario


M5G 2P5

Attention:  Glen MacDonald

Glen.e.macdonald@hydroOne.com
CC:  

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor

2300 Yonge Street

Toronto, ON 

M4P 1E4

Attention:  Kirsten Walli



Board Secretary

boardsec@oeb.gov.on.ca
From:  Jeff and Bonnie Bruce


    R. R. #2   EM # 035302


    Grand Valley, Ontario


     L0N 1G0                     bruceview@sympatico.ca
(519) 928-5266

I’m writing this letter in response to the package that I have received from Ontario Hydro.  How does constructing a new set of towers effect us, it will have a huge impact on our business, home and personal lives.

If I understand correctly the new corridor that Hydro One is proposing will be on the north side of the existing towers, this will indeed be very close to our barns or in the immediate path of them.  

We currently have a dairy goat herd that we have been establishing for the past 10 years.  These animals are very sensitive to change and other areas of disturbances that will effect their productivity.  

The new towers will pass very close to our home and outbuilding which I feel that they will make our farm extremely difficult to sell.  Our intentions are to build our business and increase our herd.  With another addition to the barns and with the increase in the herd we would be able to sell a very successful business.  Our live savings and future retirement our completely and directly related to our land and animals.  
With regards to this letter I’m asking for intervenor status.  I would prefer to have an oral hearing so that my future is decided face to face.

I will be seeking expenses for me to attend any meeting so that my business can operated uninterrupted.

I’m very disappointed that way Ontario Hydro has approached the land owners and farmers of this project.

They have set letters to the individuals after the public has been informed months in advance.  They have also schedule information events in the month of May when farmers are trying desperately to get crops in and during the hours which most farmers are in their barns milking and feeding their livestock.  Most of the land owners that are effective are farmers and no consideration was given towards their work hours.  I do not understand why the information evening could not have been a little later in the day and in the months of March and early April.   
Jeff and Bonnie Bruce
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